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RECIPE FOR 

 DE-STRESSING 
 
 

 

“Do not be anxious about anything, but in eve-
rything, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiv-
ing, present your requests to God. And the 
peace of God, which transcends all under-
standing, will guard your hearts and your 
minds in Christ Jesus.”     (Phil. 4:6-7 NIV). 
 
Preheat by counting your blessings.  
 
Begin with sparkling clean utensils. It is im-
portant to wash away past failures. 
 
Separate seven days into equal parts of giving 
and receiving. Use only the best ingredients. 
Remember everything you add changes the 
outcome.  
 
Defrost early. Whip briskly all negative 
thoughts.    
 
Cut all portions into small pieces. Everything 
is easier to manage in small pieces. 
 
If one portion seems especially tough, ask for 
help; and beat in harmony until you can see a 
smooth and shiny surface. 
 
Mix gently. 
 
Wait patiently for ingredients to rise. While 
you are waiting, add other ingredients: a pinch 
of gratitude, a handful of forgiveness, a dash of 
hope, a drop of kindness. Do not keep the lid 
tight. Let off a little steam frequently. 
 
Remove from heat at the first sign of burning. 
 
Garnish with a smile or a tear. Each has its 
own time. 
 
Remember this may not turn out exactly like 
the picture. 
 
Don’t worry — just try again. 
 
Serves one or a crowd. 
  
Enjoy!             —copied 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

 

Ray and Shirley DeBruhl, 1818 Palmer 
Drive, Graham, NC 27253. Phone: 336-229-
0284 

Nina Matlock, 2332 Sweetbay Circle, 
Burlington, NC 27215. Phone: 336-584-0412. 

Donna Wolff, 1989 Gibsonville Ossipee 
Road, Elon, NC 27244; Phone: 336-214-2891. 

 
 
     

NEVER GROW OLD (NGO) 

Tuesday, February 18, 11:30 am 
Davincis Table 
Please Join us! 

 

CHURCH WEATHER  

CLOSING POLICY 

This winter we will continue to use Channel 2 
(WFMY), cable Channel 9, to announce our 
closing plans. Forecasts will be reviewed and 
local conditions surveyed when practical, and a 
decision made by the Pastor, with advice from 
the Chairman of the Deacons and the Properties 
Chairman. Please, be alert to that channel Satur-
day night and Sunday morning. Wednesday 
night closings will be handled by calls from the 
deacons. The parking lot and walks will be 
scraped, or salt applied when appropriate, but 
each person should review their own situation 
before venturing out, and use extra precaution. 
WHEN IN DOUBT, DON’T COME OUT!!! 

 

THANK YOU! 

A special thanks to Ken Stout for his faithful 
service doing Meals on Wheels for many years.  

 
 

FEBRUARY EVENTS 

Feb 3  Deacons Meet, 6:30 pm 

Feb. 3-6  Meals on Wheels Delivers 

Feb. 4,11,18 & 25 NAMI Class, 6:30-9 

Feb. 18  NGO, 11:30 am,  

           Davincis Table 

Feb. 24  Newsletter info due, 9:30 am 

Feb. 27  NAMI meeting 7-8:30 pm 

 

 

FEBRUARY  2020 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 OPERATION  
CHRISTMAS CHILD 

 
THE NUMBERS ARE IN 

 
 In the United States 8,950,144 shoe boxes were packed.  
 

      10.5 million shoe boxes were packed globally. 
 
These numbers represent children who will receive a gift, which some have never received, 
that shows them that someone in the world wanted them to hear about Jesus. 
 
 

EVERY BOX COUNTS 
 

As a young girl in Mexico Veronica was very angry with God; her younger brother died, her 

mother and father were both in prison, and she couldn’t understand a God that would let all 

this happen. Even after being put in an orphanage which taught her about Jesus love, she re-

jected Him. One day she received a shoe box from Operation Christmas Child, and a letter 

from the person who packed it was in it. This person shared why they packed the box and how 

much God loved me. That one letter God used to bring me to Him. At age 12 I accepted Christ 

as my Savior. Several years later I was adopted by an American family and today I pack shoe 

boxes because I know that EVERY BOX COUNTS. 

 
 

 

Below is a list of items we will be collecting in February. 
 

Soap, washcloths 
 Toothbrushes (no toothpaste) 

combs, brushes 
deodorant 

 girls hair bows  
pony tail bands 

 

There is one unusual request: if any of you have old T-shirts or knit shirts 

that you no longer want (it is okay if they have a stain or hole in them) they 

can be cut up to make wonderful jump ropes.  

 

Also, Old Christmas Cards.  If the inside cover is not written on it could be 

used to send a note. 

 

 

 

 



FEBRUARY 

BIRTHDAYS 

1,   Linda Maness 
3. Jean Stout 
10. Margaret Owens 
13. Patsy Howard 
16. Pat Durham 
19. Dan Cowen 
20. Nora Massey, Jean Johnson 
21. Claire Collins 
22. Mary Hunsinger 
26. Clint  Perkins 
27. Vicky Marmolejo 
 

     FEBRUARY 

  ANNIVERSARIES 
22.  Bob & Jean Rogers (63rd) 
 
 
 
(Please let us know, call 336-584-8040 if you 
were left off the February Birthday or Anniver-
sary list.) 
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Deacon’s 
meet 6:30  pm 

4 
 

NAMI 6:30-9 

5 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 
 

6 
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8 
 
 

9 
 
 

10 
 
 

11 
 

NAMI 6:30-9 

12 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 

13 
 
 

14 
  

 
 

15 
 
 

16 
 
 

17 

 
 

18 
 

NGO  
Davincis Table 

11:30 am 
 

NAMI 6:30-9 

19 
 

Choir 6 pm 
Prayer/Bible 

Study 6:45 pm 

20 
 
 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
9 AM Dead-
line for 
March News-
letter 
 

25 
 

NAMI 6:30-9 

26 
Choir 6 pm 

Prayer/Bible 
Study 6:45 pm 

27 
 

NAMI 7-8:30 

28 
 

29 

Meals-on-Wheels 
Monday, Feb 3:        Randy & Vickie Godwin 
Tuesday, Feb. 4:       Eldridge & Vicki Matkins 
Wednesday, Feb. 5:  Randy & Vickie Godwin 
Thursday, Feb. 6:     Allen & Connie Swisher 

 

SERVICE TIMES 

Sundays:  Sunday School: 9:15 am    
                 Worship Service: 10:30 am 
Wednesdays:  Choir Practice:  6:00 pm 
                 Prayer/Bible Study:  6:45 pm 
 

Secretary’s Hours:  
                      Mon & Wed. 8:30—2 pm 
                      Thurs.  8:30-12 noon 

Check out our website at: 
www.hollyhillbaptist.org 

 
                 

E-MAILS 

Dr. Gene Hunsinger: eeh1@bellsouth.net 
Eldridge Matkins: hematkins@yahoo.com 
Office Email:  lorene@childrey.com or  
              hollyhillbaptistchurch@gmail.com 
 
 

Deacon:  Dan Cowen 

Meals on Wheels Delivers 


